Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of October 25, 2004

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Dogwood Room

Members Present:  David Brown, Doris Laughlin, Mark Gordon, Patty Smith

Public Attendees:
Dan Grover

Staff:  
Brian Frink, Lori Eckman, Kara Reece, Jodi Beller

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Brown and self introductions were made.  There was not enough members present at the meeting to reach a quorum so all motions are provisional.

MINUTES:

The minutes of the July 26th meeting were presented for review.  No additions or corrections were noted.  

REPORT ON FLUE VACCINE SHORTAGE:

Brian reported that he met with Carmen Ochoa of the Health Department.  The shortage is due to contaminated vaccines.  Many handouts were provided.  If anyone would like electronic copies of the handouts they should contact Brian.  Only people who are high risk should get a flu vaccine this year.

STAFF UPDATE:

Brian reported that the Public Authority is fully staffed.  There were many delays due to potential cuts in the budget.  Kara Reece started this month.  The hope is that with a full staff the Public Authority will be able to provide more in depth services to the community.

PROVIDER ORIENTATIONS:

Brian reported that effective June, 2004 all providers must now attend an orientation that lasts about one and a half hours when they start working with a new recipient.  The orientations provide a variety of information and are facilitated by the Public Authority, IHSS accounting staff and District Attorney Staff.  The orientations are held every Tuesday in Oroville and every Thursday in Chico.  Providers do not need to sign up but they must be on time as they are started at one.  The Public Authority has created signs to cut down on some confusion they indicate the start time, where to sign in and what documentation is needed to attend the orientations.  Half envelopes are used to protect the identity of all providers who attend the orientations.  Social Security cards must be provided before paperwork can be processed, Identification is required to attend the orientation.  To date 860 providers have attended these orientations.

QUALITY ASSURANCE PROGRAM:

Patty reported on the Quality Assurance/Program Integrity Provisions Trailer Bill.  The county will have allocations for two social workers and one support staff for the quality assurance program and one additional social worker due to caseload growth.  Some of the key points of the program are:

· Some lower risk clients will not have to be reassessed for 18 months.

· An hourly task guideline will be created by the state; they will be general guidelines for all hours.  Counties will start with them and a Social Worker can adjust if needed and documented.

· All stakeholders will have input.

· The state will create a protective supervision form for all counties to use.

· A data match system will be put in place to check for duplicate Medi-cal billing from IHSS providers and other providers.

· A training program for IHSS will be created.

· Counties will be required to have a separate unit of Social Workers to do internal reviews and work with the state in all aspects of this program.  They will also be checking for potential third party liability for IHSS clients.

· Department of Health Services will now have a responsibility to pursue IHSS fraud.

· A new enrollment form will be used by all providers where providers will have to self certify that they have not been convicted of certain crimes including public assistance fraud, child abuse or elder abuse in the last ten years.  Providers who have committed such crimes cannot be providers for ten years.  

· All overpayments will be collected even if it is a county error.

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP:

Four positions are up for reappointment Sara Okumbe, Doris Laughlin and Patty Smith wish to continue, Jay Harris wishes to step down and Dan Grover wants to take his place.  Brian would like to take the reinstatement and new appointment to the board before the next meeting, M/S (Mark), carried.  It was also discussed that we still have an opening for a recipient preferably from the Paradise area that needs to be filled.

OTHER MATTERS/PUBLIC COMMENT:

Brian discussed a Media advisory that was issued regarding a UC Berkley computer that was hacked into that had a list of IHSS recipients and providers.  The alert has been posted on the Public Authority web site www.bcihsspa.org.  

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be Monday January 24, 2005 at 10:00 AM at the Butte Community Employment Center in Chico. 

